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 LSPOA PRESIDENTS NOTES 

Dear Lake Sherwood Property Association Newsletter Recipient/Reader: 
 
Hello everyone,  
 
 All I can say is Wow! What a spectacular fireworks show this year for our 4th 
of July celebration.  Thank you Stacy Charles and her family the generous donation 
in memory of your parents for the grand finale.  I want to thank      Michelle and her 
staff for all the hard work maintaining the Lodge inside. I also want to thank all the 
volunteers who kept the outside venue moving smoothly.  This year was one of our 
best years of doing the 4th of July Celebration.  Next year will be even better.  There 
was so many new faces there. I hope everyone had a great time. 
 Here are just a few thing that have been done at the Lodge this Spring.  A 
new Broaster and Pizza station have been purchased. The floor in front of the cooler 
and freezer doors have been repaired. The deck has   been stained. There has also 
been many minor repairs done to keep business running better and more organized. 
Stop in today and enjoy the atmosphere at Lake Sherwood Lodge. 
 I would like to say Congratulations and all the best to all our  scholarship    
recipients. All your hard work has paid off. Keep up the good work in college.  
 
Stay Safe and Thank You 
 
Chuck Donegan 
LSPOA President 
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I’m stuck 

between  

“I need to 

save money.” 

and “You 

only live 

once.  

FROM THE TREASURER 
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Hello to all of the Lake Sherwood Property Owners. 
 
 I would like to discuss the donations you make to the lodge and where that money goes.  I am 
talking about the $100 from each property owner that is asked each year to keep Lake    Sherwood 
Property Owners Association and your lodge going.  You receive an invoice late in  the year and a 
reminder mid-year again asking for $100.  Most of you do not donate the $100 because you don’t feel 
you get anything for that $100.  Only about 40% of the property owners     donate each year. 
 I would like to say Thank You to those who do donate each year to LSPOA.  Your          
donations make  a huge difference for many in the community and keep the lodge going every year. 
Your donations go for the sponsored LSPOA events.  The Fisheree in January, the Independence  
Day Celebration, the Fireworks, and other smaller events and special interests in the community.   
We  offer scholarships for any LSPOA member using your donation dollars.  So if your child or 
grandchild, and even great grandchild, is heading or in college they can apply for a $1000 scholarship 
from LSPOA.  There are multiple of these and they can be applied for and given out each year your 
child is in school. 
 Donations are used for the maintenance of the Lodge building and grounds.  Also, donations 
are used  for the major equipment in use at the lodge like refrigeration, water, and HVAC.  You 
maybe believe and assume the bar and restaurant business should be paying for these improvements.  
Accounting at  the lodge is split between LSPOA and the Lake Sherwood Lodge (bar and restaurant) 
when it comes to maintenance and capital improvements.  Your donations are used to keep the   
building up to code and functioning for your socializing and dining pleasure. 
 LSPOA is not a taxing authority.  We cannot mandate that the dues/donations be collected 
each year.  We rely on your generosity, and let’s face it…it’s $100 from each of you that keeps all   
of these events and the lodge going. 
 Speaking of the Independence Day Celebration, we had a record crowd this year.  I’d like to   
Thanks to the major sponsors for their donation toward the event, The Nimtz Family, Rome Realty, 
Adams Columbia Electric, and Ho-Chunk Casino.  I would also like to say a huge Thank You to the 
Nekoosa football team for running cleanup during the festival.  This was the cleanest event we have 
had to date.  I would also like to thank the volunteers (Board Directors, Members and Non-Members) 
who help make this the day such a special event for everyone, adults and children alike.  I would also 
like to thank the Town of Rome Police, Town of Rome Fire Department, Tri-Lakes, and Adams 
County for their support and participation in making this event a huge success.  It takes a coordinated 
effort to make this event a success and I would especially like to thank Michelle Feldbruegge,     
Morgan Ferk, Anne Donegan and Tina Geib for heading up the event this year. 
 As a reminder, LSPOA still continues to offer scholarships, hold the Ice Fisheree in January, 
and many other events that you can find on our website www.lakesherwoodlodge.com .   Your     
dues paid to LSPOA is your commitment to Lake Sherwood Property Owners Association and our 
collective strength to keep the Lodge and all of these events continuing into the future. 
 I would like to commend the staff in keeping the Lodge ‘THE PLACE TO GO’ for food    
and beverage, and for the safe and clean environment that we have at our convenience.  I appreciate 
all that the Board, our Lodge staff and Michelle have done in the past and continue to do for us all. 
 
Patrick Geib 
LSPOA Treasurer 



NEWS FROM THE MANAGER   

Welcome Summer to all our Customers, 
 Our 4th of July Celebration was a huge success.  I want thank our staff for a great job they did. The 
crowd was overwhelming and they handled it superbly. I want to thank Ann and Chuck Donegan,  Pat and 
Tina Geib, and the Nekoosa Football Team for all their hard work, They were here from the start to the      
long end.  I want to thank all the volunteers who also helped, many were not even Sherwood    members.  I 
especially want to thank my family for coming up and helping all day and night. I also want to thank Tina 
Geib’s parents for helping setup and helping with the kids games. Without them we would of not of been able 
to have the 4th of July Celebration. 
 The Lodge is still looking for help (so if you know someone send them our way). We are doing our 
best to take care of all our customers and your patience if always appreciated. 
 
Don’t miss our Customer Appreciation Day on August, 27,2022 at 2pm until 6pm. There will be Karaoke, 
Brats & Hotdogs. We are pairing up with the Adams County Humane Society again. They will be having a 
Raffle, 1st prize is $500. They also will be having Raffle basket. All proceeds with go to the Adams County 
Humane Society.  
 Check out all upcoming events and special on Facebook and our website.                                                     

Michelle 
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2022 LSPOA Scholarships 
 
Congratulations to recipients of 2022 LSPOA Scholarships.  The following four individuals 
received $1,000 scholarships for the 2022/23 school year: 

Grace Mentel who plans to attend Anderson University.  
She is the granddaughter of Chuck & Ann Donegan. 

Katherine Mentel who plans to attend the University of Wisconsin – 
EauClaire.  She is the granddaughter of Chuck & Ann Donegan 

Madison Coogan who plans to attend the University of Minnesota -
Twin Cities.  She is the daughter of Jennifer and Chad Coogan  

Grace Sommerio who plans to attend the University of Nebraska – Lincoln.   
She is the granddaughter of Valerie and Steve Nutt. 



Rome Sno-Bandits  
 
Do you love to snowmobile, and do you belong to a snowmo-
bile club? The Rome Sno-Bandits have over 250 members and maintain 35 miles of trails in Northern 

Adams County and Southern Wood County. We are deeply committed to serving our community through volunteer-
ing, holding community events, and donating to several local charities and organizations. We promote and support 
our local businesses.  
 
Our club is a member of the Association of Wisconsin Snowmobile Clubs (AWSC). The AWSC is dedicated to      
the preservation of snowmobiling throughout the state by monitoring regulations and proposed legislation that could 
affect our sport. They are the legislative voice for Wisconsin's snowmobilers and 600-plus snowmobile clubs         
statewide. Wisconsin is home to more than 25,000 miles of trails thanks to the efforts of snowmobile clubs with their 
tireless volunteers.  
 
Our club was recently recognized as “Snowmobile Club of the Year” at the State, National and International levels.  
In June of 2021, we submitted an application to AWSC for “Club of the Year”. This award recognizes clubs that go 
above and beyond, demonstrated a deep commitment to the sport of snowmobiling, are involved and are striving to 
make the sport safe and enjoyable for the future. In August of 2021, our club was notified that we were selected. The 
AWSC then submitted our application to the American Council of Snowmobile Associations (ACSA) to be           
considered for “Club of the Year” at the National level. ACSA is a national organization uniting the snowmobile 
community and promoting snowmobiling as a safe, fun and environmentally friendly family sport. Our club            
was notified in May of 2022 that we won this prestigious award and would be presented with it at International Snow-
mobile Congress (ISC) in Dubuque Iowa in June of 2022.   While accepting our National Club of the Year Award 
from ACSA, our club was surprised with being presented with the International Club of the Year and the news that 
we will be inducted into the International Snowmobile Hall of Fame at a ceremony to be held in Eagle River, WI in 
September. Our club is very proud of these awards!  
If you ride, please consider joining our club. Applications are available on our website, at club meetings and at     
various sponsors around Rome. 
 
Club meetings are held the 2nd Saturday of the month, September through June, at 9:00 am at the Rome Town Hall. 
There are no meetings in July or August. 
 
Respect landowners by staying on marked trails! Landowners kindly allow us to build trails across their land 
for snowmobile trails only. Snowmobiling outside of trail markers is trespassing and could result in the loss of 

these trails. If you trespass, we all lose! 
 

State, National and International Snowmobile Club of the Year 
 

Website: www.romesnobandits.com  
Facebook: www.facebook.com/RomeSnoBandits 

Email:  RomeSnoBandits@gmail.com 
 

We Are Proud To Be A Snowmobile Friendly Community  

Make New Friends 
Join A Snowmobile Club 
You’ll Never Ride Alone 

 



  1156 Alpine Drive 
  Nekoosa, WI  54457 

Phone: 715-325-8025 
CP: 907-854-3893 

GENERAL TOWN UPDATE by Administrator Jami Gebert 
 Feedback Wanted! The Town is currently reviewing our 2016 Comprehensive Plan, a joint sub-committee of Plan 
Commission and Community Development Authority (CDA) has been formed. If you would like to participate or provide 
input, meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of the month and information is available under Minutes & Agendas on the 
Town’s web site.  
 Friendly Reminder! The Town’s 24/7 hotline phone number is available for any residents experiencing an issue 
with a Short-term Rental property. The hotline phone number is (715) 504-6244 or residents can report problems through 
a website link at https://safe.hostcompliance.com/tips/route. The Town contracts with a company named Host Compliance 
to monitor this hotline.   
 Please Remember! Pedestrians must walk along the left side of road, when not walking on a sidewalk, and bike on 
the right side of the road. Bicycles operate under the same laws as other legal vehicles on the road and should always stay 
on the right side of the road. An easy reminder is FEET ON THE LEFT and WHEELS ON THE RIGHT! And if walking/biking at 
night or during dusk, wear reflective outdoor clothing or lights to make yourself more visible.  
 Want Updates? Interested in knowing more about Town of Rome Government happenings?  Subscribe to Updates 
on www.romewi.com to receive text or email messages regarding meeting agendas, news and notices from the Town. 

POLICE DEPARTMENT UPDATE by Chief Jason Lauby 
 In June, the Town Board changed the Town Code that had exempted Lakes Arrowhead, Camelot, and Sherwood 
from State Law that required Slow No Wake within 100 feet of shore. As a result of this change, motorboats are now     
restricted to Slow No Wake anytime they travel within 100 feet of the shoreline, on any part of the lakes. Also, as a        
reminder Lakes Camelot, Sherwood, and Arrowhead are all slow no wake after 8:00 pm. If residents observe boating      
violations, on a routine basis, we urge them to call the Rome Police Department so we can give these problem areas some 
extra attention. 

PUBLIC WORKS UPDATE by Director of Public Works Brad Martinson 
 The Splash Pad is now open with regular hours of 10:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. or dusk, whichever is sooner, seven days 
a week, through Labor Day Monday.  Hours and dates are subject to change without notice depending on weather.  Splash 
Pad use is unsupervised.  Use of the Splash Pad or Playground area is at your own risk.   
 Dyracuse Recreational Area is open Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays through Labor Day. After Labor 
Days hours decrease, but the park remains open through the last full weekend in October. For a complete listing of parks 
hours visit, https://romewi.com/dyracuse/ and for current trail conditions visit us on Facebook @Dyracuse Recreational 
Area.  
 Friendly reminder, please do not leave trash on the ground at the Town’s Transfer Site. We understand summer-
time is busy, but if all dumpsters are full, please bring back bulk items when space is available. Please remember we do    
not take cement, blacktop, shingles, computers or electronics. Also, if you have a large remodeling/construction project we 
encourage you to obtain a dumpster, as the Transfer Site is for household garbage, recycling and yard waste/compost.  
 As always, if you have any questions about anything regarding Public Works, please call 715-325-8017.   

ELECTION UPDATE by Clerk/Treasurer Amy Reuteman 
 The Partisan Primary Election will be taking place at Rome Town Hall on August 9, 2022.  Polls will be open from 
7:00 a.m. through 8:00 p.m.  If you are not already registered to vote in the Town of Rome you may do so at the Clerk/
Treasurer’s office or online at myvote.wi.gov.  The deadline for electors to register by mail or online is July 20, 2022.          
In-person absentee voting will begin July 26, 2022, from 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. at the Clerk/Treasurer’s Office.  In-person 
absentee voting will end on August 5, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. Absentee ballots may also be requested thru the myvote.wi.gov 
site. Please do not place a return absentee ballot in the Town’s drop box.  If you have any questions regarding the election, 
please call 715-325-8022. 

ZONING UPDATE by Zoning Administrator Emily Zeddies 
 The Town of Rome has a high risk of wildfire. To help reduce the fuel loads prior to wildfires, the Town has         
proactively enforced the Dead Timber and Brush Ordinance with the cooperation of an intern at no additional cost to the 
Town. If you received a Dead Timber and Brush Ordinance Enforcement letter, please know the Town wants to work with 
you in regards to coming into compliance. Please refer to the deadline date provided in your letter and stay in                  
communication with the Town as to clean-up efforts. We appreciate everyone working hard to keep our Town safe in case 
of wildfire and extend a big ‘thank you’ to properties who have communicated with us and brought their properties into 
compliance. Thank you!  
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2023 LSPOA Board of Director Election  
 
Lot owners who have paid their 2022 LSPOA dues are entitled to one vote per lot, for which dues have  
been paid, in the 2023 Board of Directors Election.  Voting begins immediately using the Lake Sherwood Property Owners 
Association 2023 Board of Directors Election Ballot contained in this newsletter or the online ballot found at https://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/BY2L6G7.  A link is available on the LSPOA website at https://www.lakesherwoodlodge.com/
news--updates.  Election results will be announced at the Labor Day General Membership Meeting.  2023 Directors take office 
on January 1, 2023.  Be active in your LSPOA organization by voting!  Thank you! 
 
LSPOA Board of Directors Needed   
 
Not all subdivisions currently have representation on the LSPOA Board of Directors and not all subdivisions have candidates 
for the 2023 Board of Director election.  If the subdivision in which you live is without a candidate, write in votes are         
encouraged.  If you write in someone other than yourself, please obtain the individual’s permission and provide the              
individual’s telephone number.  To become an elected 2023 LSPOA Board of Director you must live in the subdivision you 
represent and become a 2023 dues paying member of LSPOA. 
 
If all subdivisions do not have representation after the election, directors at large may be appointed to represent subdivisions  
in which they live and subdivisions without representation.  If you are interested in becoming a 2023 Board of Director and/or 
have questions about becoming a Director, email LSPOA at lspoa@wctc.net or phone the office at 715-325-4066.  Be active  
in your LSPOA organization by becoming a Director!  Thank you! 
 
2022 LSPOA General Membership Meeting 
 
The 2022 Labor Day General Membership Meeting will be held on September 3, 2022, at 1 p.m.  in the lower level of the 
Sherwood Lodge and via Zoom.  Zoom sign on information is below.    If you have topics of interest you would like discussed 
at the meeting please email the topics to the LSPOA Secretary at lfrancis@scacable.com for inclusion on the agenda.   We 
hope you will attend the Labor Day General Membership Meeting. 

 
Join Zoom Meeting at https://us06web.zoom.us/j/82307553282?pwd=dnI5Z2xlbXNDRHYyZ1lIRHpKaXBaQT09 or dial 

+1 312 626 6799 to join the meeting by phone. 
Meeting ID: 823 0755 3282 
Passcode: 359859 

Lake Sherwood Covenants and Protective Restrictions Rescission 
 
In December 2020 settlement documents addressing issues in a Notice and Demand letter received by LSPOA from the 
attorney of an owner of lots in Westwood Shores were approved by Lake Sherwood Property Owner Association Members.  
This action completed the requirements to accept the settlement documents as set forth in the LSPOA Bylaws.   With the 
acceptance of these documents LSPOA was released of all claims made by the property owner, the LSPOA Covenants   
and Protective Restrictions were rescinded and no longer will apply to Lake Sherwood and Westwood Shores lots, and any 
references to covenants and restrictions in the LSPOA Bylaws were eliminated. 
 
Various entities regulate building, setbacks, lot uses, shorelines, shoreline structures, camping, short term rental and much 
more on Lake Sherwood.   The regulations of these entities are similar to many of those contained in the recently rescinded 
LSPOA Covenants and Protective Restrictions.  The Lake Sherwood Property Owners Association intends to support the 
regulations imposed by these various entities. LSPOA Directors will actively identify activities on Lake Sherwood  that 
impede its purpose to preserve, maintain and improve amenities of the Association, the value of Lake Sherwood property, 
the water quality of Lake Sherwood and the ability of Members to enjoy their property.  Such activities will be reported by 
LSPOA to the appropriate regulating entity.  Lake Sherwood property owners are urged to do the same. 





CONSERVATION NEWS 
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As we’re getting into our summer fishing season, try casting near the fish sticks habitat that 
has been installed on the banks of the two islands in the no-wake Conservancy Area.  There 
are now over 230 trees cabled to the bank, which provide a food source, cover, and spawning 
areas for our lake.  The trees extend about 30 feet out under the water, so stay clear of the 
trees if you are a swimmer or are in a small hand powered craft, like a kayak or canoe.  We 

have finished with fish sticks installation on the two islands, but will put in about 30 more trees on 
the south shore on  Adams County property between the weed cutter launch site and the dam in 
February. 
 
I am working as a volunteer again to assist in implementing the DNR Healthy Lakes grant       
program this year.  You can get a grant reimbursement of up to $1,000 for installing a rain        
garden, run-off diversion practice, rock infiltration, native planting, or fish sticks on lakefront  
parcels.  These practices are designed to reduce nutrient and sediment flow into the lake and    
stabilize shorelines above the water’s edge.  The grant offers a 75% match for funding and you 
can get credit for your volunteer labor towards your 25% share.  You can do more than one      
project, each with a $1,000 payment.  The deadline for the 2023 grants is November 1st of this 
year. 
 
It isn’t too early to remind folks that as part of the Firewise program, we are planning a 3 hours 
clean-up of brush and dead trees on Sherwood Forest on the fourth Saturday of October, the 22nd.  
Bring gloves and an ATV or UTV and trailer to Archers Lane at 9 am to assist.  We will have 
lunch at noon.  The Firewise grant will issue a payment for the use of your equipment. 
 
While looking ahead towards fall, curbside brush pick up by the Town of Rome is scheduled     
for all of the Rome subdivisions, including Sherwood properties.  The Town does not plan to   
send any notification by mail this year, but has plans to post the dates on the Town website and 
Facebook page. 
 
As part of the Firewise grant program, individual Homeowner Wildfire Risk Reduction projects 
can now be funded through the 2023 Sherwood Firewise grant.  This program was offered twice 
before as a pilot program but was separate from our Sherwood Forest Firewise grant.  We can get 
funding of up to 7 projects funded up to $500 with a 50% match.  The 50% match can include 
volunteer labor for your homeowner’s share.  The grant process starts with a site visit to evaluate 
your parcel’s risk.  Projects included in this grant are screening the underside of a deck to prevent 
leaf litter accumulation, replacing vinyl gutters with metal, removing dead trees within 100 feet or 
live trees within 30 feet of a dwelling, covering basement window wells, and converting from 
wood mulch to rock “mulch” around your house, and replacing vinyl screen with metal.  The 
deadline for this application will be November 1st, same as the Healthy Lakes deadline. 
 
Please contact me if you are interested in participating in the Healthy Lakes grant for improving 
water quality or the Firewise grant for homeowners to reduce your wildfire risk.   
 
Your volunteer efforts for our Conservation program are a great way to contribute to improving 
our community.  Our work projects and fund raisers serve as an excellent way to meet your 
neighbors and enhance the lifestyle that brings us to Lake Sherwood.  You can volunteer to      
assist with any of the upcoming Conservation projects or you are also invited to join the LSPOA     
Conservation Committee.  You do not need to be on the LSPOA Board of Directors to be an    
active committee member.  Please contact me if you can get involved. 

By David Trudeau, Conservation Committee Chairperson 



Open  burning is defined as  
burning any material          
outdoors without any air pollu-
tion controls in place.  Burning  
in an unconfined area, a  con-
tainer or a pile are all          
considered to be open burning. P A G E  9  

Tri-Lakes Management District Summer 2022 Newsletter: 
 
Your Tri-Lakes Management District has engaged EOR as our representative Environmental Engineering firm.  
 
They are located in MN with offices in Madison and other areas. www.eorinc.com 
 
They have extensive experience in water management including history with watersheds. 
 
They are currently reviewing our sediment borings from February and the 2000 results and will also be looking at   
the water testing that have been accumulated over the years in the watershed. They will be our advisors on all facets 
including the 9 Key Element plan as well as opportunities that may occur due to new technologies or companies that 
may be able to contribute to improved conditions in our lakes. 
 
To help mitigate e-coli from goose droppings as well as other issues, we conducted our goose roundup on June 22  
and collected 94 geese raising our 3 year total to 516. This number of geese would contribute over 3,000 lbs of    
phosphates and over 10,000 lbs of nitrates to our lakes and shorelines in 1 year! Additionally, their removal greatly 
reduces the probability of Ecoli contamination as well as other pathogens, viruses and illnesses associated with    
close contact to geese. 
 
The annual meeting is scheduled for Saturday, September 3, 9:00 am location to be announced. 
 
At this writing we are in the process of attempting to qualify for alum treatments which if, accepted would start next 
year. Although we have high phosphate content in our sediment borings the continuous flow from the watershed may 
preclude us from participation in the treatment program. EOR is currently working on this issue. The DNR does issue 
grants to lakes that qualify for these treatments. 
 
We are also looking at several other companies and programs and have asked EOR to review for possible application 
within our lakes. 

OPEN BURNING 
Burning solid waste materials, such as treated wood,   plastic, household garbage 
and               most other trash is  prohibited statewide, and local ordinances may 
be more stringent than statewide requirements. It is   legal to burn items such as 
leaves, brush and clean wood under some circumstances. However, you  need to 
make sure you  have all necessary burn permits. Permit can be obtained  at Town 
of Rome located on HWY 13 and Alpine Drive or online at DNR. It is always 
better to use alternative disposal methods, including composting, recycling, and 
landfills. 

WOODLAND E.L.C.A. CHILI FEST  
 October 1, 2022 

 
After what seems like a long break due to Covid changing everyone’s plans, Woodland 
Church’s Chili Fest, Craft/quilt sale, rummage sale and Horse Cart rides will be held again 
in 2022.  Plan to come to Woodland Church, 280 14th Ave, on Saturday, October 1, 2022 

from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  Chili with all the trimmings will be served from 11:00 – 3:00.   Don’t forget to 
choose your favorite slice of pie for dessert. 

Along with delicious chili served in our Fellowship Hall, crafts and quilts made by the Woodland  
Community Quilters will be for sale.  Outside, there will be Horse Cart rides featuring Pastor Margo’s beautiful 
Clysdales, and a Rummage Sale in the shed.  Chili Fest has been a nice event for almost 30 years in the Town 
of Rome. We hope you can join us for the food, fun, and bargains you will find. Mark the date on your calendar 
and plan to attend.  If you have any questions, please call 715-325-3686. 



2022 LSPOA EXECUTIVE MEMBERS AND 
2022 LSPOA SUBDIVISION REPRESENTATIVE MEMBERS 
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2022 LSPOA Board of Directors Officers  

President – Chuck Donegan, 1128 Earl Court, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 608-728-0022, donegan01@yahoo.com                             
Vice President – Mike Schill, 354 Princess Court, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-323-0670, mike.schill@hotmail.com                     
Secretary – Laurie Francis, 1057 Kings Way, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-5787, lfrancis@scacable.com                               
Treasurer – Patrick Geib, 339 Huntington Ct, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 608-886-4000, geibenterprises@tds.net  

2022 LSPOA Subdivision Directors  

Ancaster – Laurie Francis, 1057 Kings Way, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-5787, lfrancis@scacable.com                              
Broadsword – Stacy Charles, 147 Jacob Circle, Oregon, WI 53575, 773-612-1835, stacycharles7@outlook.com                     
Canterbury – Chuck Donegan, 1128 Earl Court, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 608-728-0022, donegan01@yahoo.com                         
Coventry – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                           
Deer Lodge – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                     
Glencove – Laura Smith, 23831 Pond View Drive, Plainfield, IL 60585, 815-439-5788, laurasmith6@comcast.net         
Greenleaf – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                      
Huntington – Patrick Geib, 339 Huntington Ct, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 608-886-4000, geibenterprises@tds.net                        
Kingsherald – Jack Lindloff, 336 Kings Herald Ct., Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-2431, jglindloff@gmail.com                      
Knightshead – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                       
Lancer – Brad Adkins, 373 Lancer Court, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 608-334-4664, brad.adkins@solarus.net                                    
Lincolnwood – David Trudeau, 1060 S. Archers Way, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-6275, dtrudeau@wctc.net                             
Longbow - Victoria Suthers, 1097 Heavens Gate, Lake In The Hills, IL 60156, 847-494-0257, movingwithvictoria@gmail.com                                                                                                 
Nottingham – Sharon Wimer, 509 Orchard Ridge Rd, Dodgeville, WI 53533, 608-341-7292, awimer@mhtc.net                         
Oxford **– Brian Fischer, 1093 E Queens Way, Nekoosa, WI, 208-376-6820, bfischer@eoni.com                                                  
Pikestaff**– Marci Wiessinger, 1056 S. Archers Way, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-3152, marci@wiessinger.com                                 
Quarterstaff – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                 
Robindale – Robert Gosse, 4101 N. Morris Blvd, Shorewood, WI 53211, 414-412-8552, rgosseaia@gmail.com                           
Royal Crest** – Mike Schill, 354 Princess Court, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-323-0670, mike.schill@hotmail.com                     
Scarlet – Angie Moths, 314 Dale, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 262-385-1170, angiemoths@gmail.com                                                     
Sir Richard – OPEN                                                                                                                                                                                     
Squire – Craig Gerlach, 1042 East Queens Way, 608-386-2206, cgerlachs1@gmail.com                                                             
Westwood Shores* – Ron Stowell, 1086 W. Queens Way, Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-1919, ronjen@wctc.net                  
Whitehorse – Bill Scharles, 390 Whitehorse Ct., Nekoosa, WI 54457, 414-659-8003, jscharles390@yahoo.com                  
Woodland – Paul Pisellini, 361 Yeoman Ct., Nekoosa, WI 54457, 715-325-1972, bigpaul74@wctc.net                                      
Yeoman – Bob Schams, 1305 East 141st Street, Burnsville, MN 55337, (612) 239-6729 bschas@comcast.net  

2/2022 * Denotes Board Member appointed in accordance with Article 6, Section 7 of the LSPOA Bylaws and does not live in the subdivi-
sion.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
** Denotes Board Member appointed in accordance with Article 6, Section 7 of the LSPOA Bylaws and lives in the subdivision 

Directors for Subdivisions without representation after the Board of Directors Election may be appointed.     
LSPOA first seeks directors who live in the subdivision to appoint to the Board.  If not identified LSPOA           
appoints individuals who live in another    subdivision.  Several appointed 2021 Board of Directors have            
volunteered for 2022 and may be appointed.  The LSPOA Board of Directors normally meets on the second       
Saturday of each month. If you are interested in becoming a LSPOA Director please email LSPOA at 
lspoa@wctc.net or phone the LSPOA office at 715-325-4066. 



Lake Sherwood Property Owners Association 
                     Participation Opportunities 
 

I am interested in LSPOA participation opportunities checked in the list below. (If you have other 
areas of interest state them in your email or note them on this sheet if mailing.) 
 
Name:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email:_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone:_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Fill in the form and email it to LSPOA at lspoa@wctc.net or mail to LSPOA, 1146 West Queens Way, 
Nekoosa, WI 54457. 
1. Help in planning and/or volunteer to assist at one of the following events: 
  ☐ LSPOA Fisheree, held January, Free Fishing Weekend 
  ☐ 4th of July Celebration, in 2023, NEEDS VOLUNTEERS to continue this event. See   
        the LSPOA 4th of July Celebration Volunteer sign up sheet in the Lodge. 
 
2. Join an LSPOA Board Committee 
   ☐ The Architectural Committee duties are to enforce the conditions and restrictions applicable to 
              the properties through the review and approval of building plans. 
   ☐ The Housing Committee duties are to maintain and improve properties, building, equipment and 
             facilities owned by the Association. 
   ☐ The Business Committee duties are to operate properties, building, equipment and facilities 
             owned by the Association. 
   ☐ The Recreation Committee duties are to propose, promote and supervise any Association 
             recreational functions. 
   ☐ The Covenants Committee duties are to recommend covenants and protective restrictions and/or 
             revisions to covenants and protective restrictions and to enforce all covenants and protective 
             restrictions to subdivisions (additions) to Lake Sherwood recorded by the Adams County Register 
             of Deeds. 
   ☐ The Budget Committee duties are to prepare and institute an annual budget for the Association. 
   ☐ The Conservation Committee duties are to conserve, preserve, guard, enhance and protect the 
             fish, wildlife and natural resource of Lake Sherwood. 
   ☐ The Member Relations Committee duties are to organize and promote special events throughout 
             the year to foster fellowship and community among LSPOA Members such as holiday gatherings 
             pot luck dinners, etc. 
   ☐ The Scholarship Committee duties are to advise the Board of Directors in establishing scholarship 
              funding, establishing and modifying scholarship criteria, and other elements of the scholarship 
              program as deemed appropriate. 
3. Be an LSPOA Director for your subdivision 
   ☐ Nominees are identified in April of each year 
4. Lend your expertise in one of the following areas: 
   ☐ Construction/Repair of LSPOA buildings                          
   ☐ Accounting/Financial Resource                                         
   ☐ Office Assistance – software resource, newsletter              
             development assistance, database management                            
   ☐  Legal Resource 
   ☐ Technology Resource 
   ☐ Gardening 
   ☐ Other 
 
THANK YOU – LSPOA Board of Directors P A G E  1 1  
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

¨ August 20th…..Camelot’s Frolics 
¨ August 27th…..2pm-6pm  Customer Appreciation Day 

¨ September 3rd...9am—3pm Annual Labor Day Craft Show 

¨ October 29th….Annual Halloween Party                                                                                                                                                                                              
Prizes for best Costumes  

Check out our  
Website & Facebook  

for our Monthly 
Events & Daily  

Specials 
Lakesherwoodlodge.com 

AUGUST 

SEPTEMBER 

OCTOBER 

Open every Friday 

To Pay Your Dues 
If You Haven’t Already 
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WOODLAND COMMUNITY QUILTERS 
 
 Woodland Community Quilters work on quilts every Monday from 9:00 – 3:00.  We usually take a break in the morning to 
catch up on each other’s news and a lunch break. Since November 1, we have completed over 425 quilts.  We still need donations 
of clean sheets, so keep us in mind when you have some to give away. We are also in need of yarn and pearl cotton to tie the quilts. 
If you have some yarn or pearl cotton to donate, please call so we can pick it up, or arrange for you to drop it off.  We need about 10 
yards for each quilt, so if you have partial skeins we may be able to use them.   
 The quilt group is a social group as well as a group that works on a very deserving project. Our quilts go to Lutheran 
World Relief, and local agencies that help people in  Adams and Wood Counties. Congratulations to Kathy Halvorson who won   
the quilt that was raffled off at the May Rome Ladies Luncheon. We invite newcomers to help with the project any time they can 
come.  Sewing skills are not needed as we have many other jobs available, like cutting, pinning, ironing, matching fabrics, tying, 
and measuring.  Please call Jeanne at 715-325-6244 or Linda at 507-358-6614 if you have something to donate or would like to 
help.   

ROMEMAKERS HOME AND COMMUNITY EDUCATORS 
 
 Romemakers HCE is part of a large organization in Wisconsin with clubs in counties all over the state.  The Wisconsin 
Association of Home and Community Education (WAHCE) is planning a state conference where members from all over meet to 
share ideas, learning experiences, field trips, crafting classes and social time together. This year, the September event will be held  
in Onalaska, WI.  Some of the cultural arts entries from the Adams County clubs will be going to the state conference to be judged 
against the best of the best from all over the state. It promises to be a fun time for all who attend. 
 The Romemakers are celebrating their 50th year in 2022.  The club started in 1972 and met at Lake Sherwood Lodge.  
Back then, they did the same types of things that we do today - whatever they could do to help others, and to offer education oppor-
tunities here and in the county. In the last couple of months, members organized a collection of items needed for fire victims that 
will be available in the storage room of the Adams County Fire District.  They sponsored a class on planting Prairie Flowers in  
Adams with Neil Diboll (owner of Prairie Nursery) speaking to a room full of people. He is a very enthusiastic speaker, and could 
have talked all night. If you get a chance to hear him, try to do so. Romemakers sponsored the Voter’s Forum for local candidates in 
Rome.  Larry Harvey shared some of his 4000 photos of Cuba and attendees had a sampling of Cuban Food in March for the Inter-
national lesson. Members are working with the rest of the clubs in Adams County to make hats for Cancer patients. They are also 
working on a Fair Booth for the Adams County Fair.  Making adult clothing protectors is the club project for the summer. Members  
made up kits to take home and sew whenever they have time.  They are planning a field trip to Wausau in July to get a tour of  
Monk Gardens and the Woodson Art Museum.  In August, they are visiting a Lavender Farm and the Crane Foundation in Baraboo.  
 Looking ahead, On Saturday, October 29, from 1-3, Romemakers and Visit Rome are sponsoring Trick or Treat at the 
Rome Town Center Gazebo for all families in the area.  On November 19, the Old- Fashioned Holiday Craft Fair will be held at the 
Town Hall on Saturday, Nov. 19. Watch for more information on these events after Labor Day. 

There is always something going on in HCE. If you are interested, you can come to any meeting. Meetings are held at the 
library in the community room at 9:30 on the 2nd Thursday of each month.  Come and join us! We’d love to introduce you to the 
many opportunities in HCE.   

Woodland Lutheran Church 
280 14th Avenue, Town of Rome 
715-325-3686 
 
Mondays 9am - 3pm  Quilting, come when you can, leave when you must, new experience 
necessary, quilts are donated to nursing homes and social service agencies, as well as sold   
to purchase quilting supplies. 
Second Tuesday of the Month-Prayer Vigil at 6pm-At the Woodland's outdoor Memorial     
Garden 
August 9th - Prayer for our nation's schools and students 
September 13th   Prayer for Farmers 
October 11th - Prayer for First Responders 
October 1st Chili Fest!-Huge Rummage Sale-9am-3pm, Chili by the bowl-11am-3pm,       
Quilt and Craft Sale-9am-3pm, Clydesdale Cart Rides-10am-2pm  
October 2nd-Blessing of the Animals outdoor service at 11am.  Bring your pets for blessing! 
 
Following God's call, we reach out!   
There is a place for you at Woodland! 
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Always feel free to stop in or check our website and     
Facebook for updates.  
 

Fiber Arts – Every Wednesday from 1:00 – 3:00 pm: Share your knowledge on knitting, crocheting, or 
sewing with other people. They also encourage questions and would love to teach you something new.   
This program is for all ages and is free to the public.  
 
Movies for Grown-Ups: The library offers movies on Wednesday mornings for our adult patrons. Come in 
and watch new releases, old favorites, or staff/patron picks. Bring your own snacks and enjoy a movie  
with us. This event is free to the public.  
Come in and visit us or check out our Facebook and website for upcoming movie titles! 
 

When: Every Wednesday at 10:00am* 
*Dates and times are subject to change. 
 
Family Movies: We will also be offering Family Movies on two Saturdays in the month of August. These   
titles will be family friendly and anyone is welcome to attend. 
 
When:  
Saturday, Aug 13th – 11:00am 
Saturday, Aug 27th – 11:00am 
 
Rome Garden Club: The Rome Garden Club is continuing their monthly meetings. These meetings are  
open to anyone interested in learning how to garden in sandy soils, or anyone who would like to share  
their knowledge with others. Each class will have separate topics to be covered. To learn more, call the 
Library at 715-325-8990. 
 
When: 
Wednesday, Aug 3rd – 9:00am 
Wednesday, Sept 7th – 9:00am 
Wednesday, Oct 5th – 9:00am  
 
Colby the Therapy Dog: Stop in and meet Colby and share a book with him too! Colby is a small, friendly 
dog who loves meeting new people and loves listening to books. Registration is preferred. To register, please    
call us at 715-325-8990. 
August dates TBD.  
 

The library will be closed September 3rd, 4th, and 5th for Labor Day. 
Library Hours: Monday – Thursday: 9:00am – 6:00pm;  
Friday: 9:00am – 5:00pm & Saturday 9:00am – 2:00pm 

Phone: 715-325-8990   FAX: 715-325-8993 Website: www.romepubliclibrary.org  

Lester Library Events 



P A G E  1 5  



P A G E  1 6  



 

 

REMEMBER THAT THE LOWER HALL AND PAVILLION IS 
AVAILABLE FOR RENT. GREAT FOR ANY GATHERING 
AND EVENT ANYTIME DURING THE YEAR. CATERING 

AVAILABLE.  30-DAY NOTICE REQUIRED. 

CALL TO MAKE RESERVATIONS BEFORE IT IS BOOKED 

(715) 325-2636 

   BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
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M.S.H. CONCRETE, INC. 

* Basements * 
Floors * Driveways 

(715) 325-6800 

Specializing In Poured Foundations 

1475 Alpine Drive-Town of Rome 

mshconcrete.com 

Since 
1981 



RESIDENTIAL-COMMERCIAL 
 
24 Hr Emergency Services 
Septic System Pumping & Cleaning 
Holding Tanks—Grease Traps 
Septic Tank Inspections 
Bacteria Sales 
Sewer & Drain Cleaning 
Frozen Pipes Thawed 
X-tra Long Pumping Hose  
 

Quality Workmanship For  
Over 65 Years 

 
 
 
 
The Hair Hut, LLC 
1123 County Road D 
Nekoosa, WI  54457 
262-215-1331 
info@thehairhut.com 
thehairhutllc.com 

      BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

P A G E  1 8  

New Construction * Remodel * Plumbing 
Septic Systems * 6” Wells * Heating & AC 
     Repair Service * Fixtures & Faucets 
 
291 Matterhorn Trail * Nekoosa, WI 54457 
  Alpine Village Business Park, Town of Rome 
   715-423-1200 * 608-403-1710 

Jean Mikrut 
Owner/Stylist 

715-325-2066 
Mobile #715-421-6399 Monday 8:00 a.m. - NOON 

(Memorial Day to Labor Day only) 
Wednesday, Saturday & Sunday  
9:00 am - 5:00 pm (during Daylight Savings time) 
9:00 am - 4:00 pm (Winter hours) 
Choose to Reuse Saturday & Sunday 9:00 am-5:00 
pm 
(Memorial Day to Labor Day only) 
Phone: 715-325-8021  

    TRANSFER SITE  - STOP IN FOR YOUR STICKERS 



           BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
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BY ADVERTISING WITH US IN  
THE SHERWOOD CRIER  
YOU WILL HELP PROVIDE SCHOLARSHIPS FOR  
3 STUDENTS 
CONTACT US FOR MORE INFO. 

715-423-5930 

Party & 
Equipment 

Rental 

Small 
Engine 
Repair 

940 Huntington Ave, Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494 



LAWN INSTALLATION & 
 RENOVATION 

TREE WORK & LOT CLEARING 
 

PONDS & WATER FEATURES 
 

DECORATIVE PAVERS 
 

SHORELINE WORK 

     BUSINESS DIRECTORY 
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LET OUR AGENTS SHOW YOU THE WAY! 

TheCBAdvantge.com * 288 Matterhorn Trail, Nekoosa, WI  715-325-7335 

PLEASE 
CHECK OUT 
OUR LOCAL 

BUSINESS ADS 
ON THE LSPOA  
WEBSITE.THEY 
SUPPORT THIS 
NEWSLETTER. 

CALL TODAY   715-325-5548 

    DCM LANDSCAPING, LLC 

      You’ll feel right at home. 
811 East Grand Avenue. P.O. Box 669 
Wisconsin Rapids, WI  54495 *715-423-6460 
 
292 Matterhorn Trail 
Nekoosa, WI  54457 * 715-325-7900 
                                               

www.keysavingsbank.com 

Our Advertisers support us. 
Lets us support them. 



EMERGENCY -911   

ROME POLICE (non -emergency 715-325-8020 

ROME FIRE DEPT.(non -emergency) 715-325-8015 

ADAMS COUNTY SHERIFF (non -emerg) 877-885-9977 

ADAMS COUNTY TREASURER 608-339-4202 

BUILDING INSPECTOR 715-325-8012 

Bldg.inspectgor@romewi.com   

HIGHWAY DEPT./PUBLIC WORKS 715-325-8017 
TOWN CLERK 715-325-8013 

clerk@romewi.com 
TREASURER 715-325-8022 

treasure@romewi.com   

ADAMS CO. PLANNING/ZONING 608-339-4222 

ADAMS COLUMBIA ELECT COOP 608-339-3346 

DIGGERS HOTLINE 800-242-8511 

GAS WE ENERGIES (non -emergency) 800-242-4035 

TOWN OF ROME NUTRITION SITE 608-339-4251 

ROME WATER UTILITY 715-325-2600 

LAKE LEVEL& SHORELINE ISSUES:   

ADAMS CONSERVATION & LAND DEPT. 608-339-4268 

TRI -LAKE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 715-325-3250 

ROME RECYCLING/TRANSFER SITE 715-325-8021 

Wed-Sat & Sun 9AM/4PM   

Friendly Reminder…… 
 If you haven't paid your 
yearly dues please 
submit payment by  
mailing it to the address 
below or dropping it off 
at the lodge. 
 
Thank You…..LSPOA 

1146 WEST QUEENS WAY 
    NEKOOSA, WI  54457 

LODGE: 715-325-2636 
OFFICE: 715-325-4066 
EMAIL: LSPOA@WCTC.NET OR 
                LSPOATREASURER@SOLARUS.NET 
WEBSITE: WWW.SHERWOODLODGE.COM 
 

Open: Daily at Noon 

Summer Kitchen Hours: 

Memorial Day Weekend 
Fri-Sat until 9 PM 

Sun-Thur until 8 PM 

Winter Kitchen Hours: 
After Labor Day Weekend 

Fri-Sat until 9 PM 
Sun-Thus until 8 PM                                                 

LAKE SHERWOOD  
          LODGE 

1146 WEST QUEENS WAY  
NEKOOSA, WI 
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Time Wasted at the 
Lake 

Is Time well Spent 



LSPOA 
1146 WEST QUEENS WAY 
NEKOOSA, WI  54457 


